
 
 
Innophos Holdings, Inc 
Att: Mr. Randy Gress, 
Chairman of the Board, Chief Executive Officer, 
President and Director 
 
randy.gress@innophos.com  
investor.relations@innophos.com  
 
Oslo, 15 March 2014 
 
Regarding trade with Western Sahara phosphates 
 
Western Sahara Resource Watch refers to letter sent to you on 15 October 2010 and on 8 Dec 2011. 
Please find both letters available through this link: http://wsrw.org/a204x2179  
 
We cannot see having received an answer to our letters, and would kindly request your firm to return 
to us with responses to our questions, as the matter is of great importance to the people of Western 
Sahara and thus also of our organisation.  
 
As the previous letters now are a bit old, here are an updated set of questions which we would 
appreciate if your company to respond to, replacing the five previous questions in past letters: 
  
1) Has Innophos on any occasion, since the first imports were made, ever sought the consent of the 
representatives of the Saharawis to investigate whether the imports are to the wishes or interests of the 
Saharawis? 
2) How many tonnes of phosphates did your Mexican subsidiary import from Western Sahara in 2011, 
2012, 2013? 
3) Has Innophos entered into a new agreement with OCP since the previous long term agreement 
expired in 2010? 
4) When does the current agreement expire? 
 
WSRW is in process of publishing a report on the phosphates exports from Western Sahara for the 
year 2013. We have observed that the following vessels arrived the port of Coatzacoalcos in 2013, and 
would like to receive your confirmation that the cargo of these vessels indeed were for your company: 
 
SUNRISE SKY IMO # 9520649, arrived approx 19 May 2013. 
FORTUNE BIRD, IMO # 9479010, arrived approx 10 July 2013 
CORAL QUEEN, IMO # 9524023, arrived approx 7 Aug 2013 
MARITIME PROSPERITY, IMO # 9633252, arrived approx 7 Oct 2013 
LIBERTY GRACE, IMO # 9228148, arrived approx 16 Dec 2013 
 
As the report will be published in April, we would appreciate your reply prior to 30 March 
 
Looking forward to your response, 
 
(sign.) 
 
Erik Hagen, Oslo 
Chair, Western Sahara Resource Watch 
erik@wsrw.org 
www.wsrw.org   


